
The NSW Government is investing $7 million to improve traffic flow and 
safety for road users and pedestrians, improve amenity and access into 
and out of Ettalong Beach.

Background
This section of Maitland Bay Drive is used by around 
19,000 vehicles a day and the intersection provides links 
between Ettalong Beach, Woy Woy and the suburbs on 
the eastern side of Rip Bridge.

We have included a map to show the proposed 
improvements which include:

•	 Installing a raised concrete roundabout and raised 
concrete medians

•	 New right and left turns into Kitchener Park carpark 
from Maitland Bay Drive, but left turn out only

•	 On-road lanes for cyclists

•	 New shared pathway to connect to existing footpath 
on the eastern side of Picnic Parade

•	 New pedestrian refuge on Picnic Parade 

•	 No disturbance to Blackwall Mountain or trees 
on northern side of Maitland Bay Drive.

Have your say
Residents, business owners and community groups are 
invited to comment on the Review of Environmental 
Factors (REF) and the concept design for the proposal.

The REF outlines the key features and objectives of the 
proposal, the options Roads and Maritime Services has 
considered, as well as any potential environmental impact.

Review of Environmental Factors (REF)
The REF is a planning and assessment report that sets 
out the proposal, its potential environmental and social 
impacts and proposed mitigation measures. It is made 
available for community members and other stakeholders 
to review and submit their comments and questions. 

Roads and Maritime has prepared an REF to assess the 
need for the proposal and its potential impacts, which 
may include during construction, traffic disruption, some 
noise and vibration, and removal of some vegetation.

Next steps
The REF and concept design are on display until 
Monday 18 November 2019. You can view documents 
at Woy Woy Library at the corner of Blackwall Road 
and Oval Avenue, Woy Woy, Umina Beach Library, West 
Street, Umina, or online at rms.work/MaitlandBayDrive.
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If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting Service 
on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 02 4394 6210.

For information or to 
make a submission 
All submissions must be received by 5pm on 
Monday 18 November 2019. For more information 
and to email a submission contact Project Manager, 
Vicky Lee, at:

		  02 4394 6210

		  central.coast.office@rms.nsw.gov.au

		� Roads and Maritime Services 
Maitland Bay Drive &  
Picnic Parade intersection 
Locked Bag 2030 
Newcastle NSW 2300

		 rms.work/MaitlandBayDrive

Privacy Roads and Maritime Services (“RMS”) is subject to the Privacy and Personal Information Protection Act 1998 (“PPIP Act”) which requires 
that we comply with the Information Privacy Principles set out in the PPIP Act. All information in correspondence is collected for the sole purpose of 
delivering this project. The information received, including names and addresses of respondents, may be published in subsequent documents unless 
a clear indication is given in the correspondence that all or part of that information is not to be published. Otherwise RMS will only disclose your 
personal information, without your consent, if authorised by the law. Your personal information will be held by RMS at 27 Argyle Street, Parramatta 
2124 NSW. You have the right to access and correct the information if you believe that it is incorrect.
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